
Sansome School Notes from the Office 
 

Hello Sansome Families: 
  
The cooler, wet temperatures have come. It would be a good idea to send an extra pair of dry 
socks and dry pants for those in need after slips and falls on the playground.  We have been 
cautioning students that the tarmac has been slippery as have the play structures. Thank you to 
our Patrols who have been extra cautious in crossing our students during the slippery road 
conditions. It looks like the cold temperatures are here to stay. We remind all students to dress 
for the weather with hats, mitts, and warm jackets. 
  
Thank you to those who were able to join us for our Remembrance Day assembly this 
morning. Schools will be closed tomorrow for Remembrance Day.  
  
Winnipeg Symphony Orchestra visits Sansome School on November 17th. Our Grade 4/5’s will 
have the opportunity to attend a live WSO performance mid April 2023. 
  
Teachers will be writing Term 1 report cards on November 18th with reports distributed 
electronically on November 30th.  Teachers will be assessing Term 1 learning based on 
observations, conversations, and products. (Please see attachment) We will be hosting a 
Celebration of Learning evening on Thursday, November 24th between 4:30-7:30. No 
appointments are needed. Parents are invited to come by and visit your child(ren)’s 
classroom(s) to join in the Celebration of Term 1 learning. 
  
Our School Fundraiser has now closed. Thank you to all who supported this fundraising 
effort. Funds raised will be used to expand / replenish classroom libraries and other class 
incentives such as drama workshops, butterfly kits etc. Products will be delivered to the school 
later this month and will be picked up from the school gym. (Date TBA). 
  
Extra-Curricular Handball is currently happening in our Gym. The Gym Schedule for November 
and December can be accessed on the School Website (under the Tab “About Us” / School 
Schedules). 
  
Preparations are now underway for our Winter Concerts:  Monday, December 5th and 
Tuesday, December 6th. Grades 1/2/3 are performing on Monday, December 5th and Kinders 
are performing with the Grade 4/5’s on Tuesday, December 6th.  There will be performances at 
1:30 and 7:00 on both days. 
  
SJASD Trustees were up for election on October 24th.  Mrs. Cheryl Smukowich was re-elected 
and continues on as Chair of the Board. Mrs. Sandy Lethbridge was also re-elected. Ms Fiona 
Shiells was elected as a new Trustee to replace Mr. Bruce Chegus who has retired from the 
Board. More information on our School Board and our Trustees can be found on the SJASD 
Website. 
Our Winnipeg Blue Bombers play in the West Final here at IG Field this Sunday. Go Bombers 
Go! Stay warm if you are headed out to cheer on The Bombers! 
  
Henrietta Hoch                 Chris Mavroudis 
 
 


